 

At our July meeting we continued with the work of scrutinising the important subject of housing matters, by first examining the report from the Housing Services Manager on the performance of Carlisle Housing Association (CHA) and by questioning CHA Officers who attended. A fact that came out of the discussion was that there are at present more people in the District needing accommodation than the numbers of properties available. Yet another factor that emphasises the need for an ongoing relationship between CHA and the City Council after November, in order that such problems are addressed in a co-operative way.

The Housing Strategy Action Plan was examined. The report highlighted problems concerning the adapting housing target. The Committee asked for fuller details to be reported to them so that further examination can be made of the situation. 

In early August, with Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee, we held a workshop on Housing Supply. This was well attended and included a considerable number of Housing Associations. This proved a very useful and informative session with presentations on the Planning background to the supply of Housing Land/completions, the Housing & Planning Delivery Grant, the Housing Green Paper published in July, the wider delivery of affordable housing and Community Land Trust schemes. It was welcomed that all Housing Associations expressed their wish to co operate with the Council in meeting the housing supply challenges. 

Discussion on the Theatre/Arts Centre Feasibility Study Stage 2 and the Sands Centre development produced questioning on the options contained in both documents too lengthy to report here, but adequately reported in the Minutes. The Committee await further decisions on both these subjects. 

The Committee examined the report on the Draft Play Policy and Strategy submitted by the Community Support Manager and welcomed its contents. The Council have been invited to submit a bid to the Big Lottery Fund by early September for play provision projects and we will expect to examine the Bid, Action Plan and job descriptions of the Play Rangers when a further report is received in October.

The Committee, after scrutinising the Draft Air Quality Action Plan suggested that as much of the plan is devoted to transport matters it should be submitted to Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for their comments. 

We had the opportunity with the submission of a report regarding the City Council’s Food Service Plan 2007/08, to review the performance so far and were pleased to note that there was an improvement in the performance figures. The Environmental Health Section of the City Council at last, has a full complement of staff whose work was reflected in the figures.

Lastly, we had been asked by the Executive to examine the suggestion from Carlisle Partnership that the balance in funds from the Council Tax on Second Homes following an allocation for the Housing Enabling Officer post, should be dedicated to the appointment of a Community Land Trust post. 

After consideration the Committee agreed to submit to the Executive a further proposal that as the Small Scale Community Projects Fund had proved so successful in its first year, increasing its budget by inclusion of this balance, could provide for further schemes that would be seen to enhance and improve the environment in all the Council’s Wards.

Cllr Olwyn Luckley.
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